

#### Dear GHS Families.

Welcome back to Gulf Harbour School. Don't we live in the most beautiful place on the globe. There hasn't been a day these holidays where I haven't thought about just how fortunate we are to be here. I trust you have all had a lovely Christmas break over the holidays and have treasured some family time.

We are looking forward to a full year of sport. There will be a variety of sports offered this year and we look really forward to working with the community and bringing us all together through this vehicle. At Gulf Harbour School we value sport highly and like to create as many opportunities as we can for our children to be involved in as many sporting experiences that are possible. We try and find a way for every child to participate therefore registering on time is very important so that we can confirm teams early and if necessary look at how we can cater for children where numbers exceed the given number of teams we are allowed to enter. A late registration fee will apply this year for any registrations made past the due date. This fee will be \$10.

#### Covid 19:

In the event of Covid 19 interrupting our GHS sport a decision from the governing sporting body is responsible for the refunding of fees. This is different across codes. Whatever refund GHS receives will be refunded to you as a credit in your account.

### **Gulf Harbour School Sports Registrations:**

To register for sport at Gulf harbour School you will need to do the following.

- 1. Go to our Gulf Harbour School website.
- 2. Click on Sports Registrations.

- 3. This will take you to Enrolmy, (you may need to sign up or login on this page).
- 4. Scroll until you find the sport you wish to register your child for.
- 5. Answer all the questions.

# **Parents Sports Meeting:**

If you are interested in finding out more information about sport at Gulf Harbour School or are interested in coaching or managing a team please attend our 2021 sports meeting here in the staffroom on Thursday 18 February at 7pm - 8pm.

## **Gulf Harbour School Term 1 Sports 2021:**

If you would like your child to play the following sports please register them before 3.00pm on Monday February 22. A late fee of \$10 will be applied if you register after this date and there will be no guarantee at this stage that we will be able to provide a team for your child. All information for these sports are found on the enrolmy registration page you will need to go to the page to find out detailed information.

Tag continues for the next 4 weeks but no new registrations have been taken for this code unless a manager requires a child to fill a gap in a team.

# Basketball/Miniball: (Training times TBC) Cost \$60.

Year 1 and 2	Wednesday 24 February - Wednesday 14th April	(After School)	Stanmore Bay Leisure Centre
Year 3 and 4	Thursday 25 February - Thursday 15 April	(After School)	Stanmore Bay Leisure Centre
Year 5 and 6	Tuesday 23 February - Tuesday 13 April	(After School)	Stanmore Bay Leisure Centre

# Cheerleading: (Register on the link below not on enrolmy).

Training time is slightly later this year.
Friday's 6-7pm at Infinity
14B Manga Rd
Silverdale.
The first session will be Friday 13th Fo

The first session will be Friday 12th Feb.

Competitions we will attend are Eutopia Cheer and Dance 4 July 2021 Olympia series 15th August Schools spectacular 21st September NZ Nationals 14th November.

The link below is to sign up for the free trial class next Friday. <a href="https://gn668.infusionsoft.com/app/page/25a370232281534caf4feb08876675e6">https://gn668.infusionsoft.com/app/page/25a370232281534caf4feb08876675e6</a>

#### **Ultimate Frisbee:**

This is for year 5 and 6 only. Ultimate frisbee is a fun game. Training will be at school during lunchtimes and teams will be entered into the Hibiscus Coast Zone day as a friendly competition against other schools in Rodney.

Training Times: Monday and Wednesday Lunchtimes.

Location: Bottom Field.

Competition: Thursday 11 March - 9am - 3pm

Venue: Metro Park - Millwater

Cost: \$20

### **Weetbix Tryathlon: Manly Park**

For the last three years Gulf Harbour School has been in the top three schools for the most registered participants for the weetbix tryathlon. If you would like your child to participate please register on the link below. There is an early bird discount so get in quick. If you would like your child to be involved in training for this event please register your child also on our school sports registration page. These trainings will happen down at Manly Park/Beach on Thursdays from 4-5pm. Your child will need to find their own way there and back from the park and we are asking parents to stay for the duration. The cost of this is \$20 per child, \$15 for the second child in the one family and \$10 for the third, fourth, fifth, and sixth child in your family. Training for this event will start on Thursday 25 February with the last one on Thursday 25 March 2021.

### https://www.registernow.com.au/secure/Register.aspx?E=40603&G=119742

### Tuakana (Year 5 & 6) Interschool Swimming Trials: Stanmore Bay Leisure Centre

Children from Tuakana who are competent swimmers and would like to trial for the interschool coast championships will have an opportunity to trial on Wednesday 24 February 2021. We will require transport with this event and help with timekeeping. If you would like your child to participate please enrol them through our sports registration page. These trials will be held at the Stanmore Bay Leisure Centre and will run between 10:30am - 12:30pm. The entry cost is \$20 per child. If your child is selected for the coast champs this event will be held at Northern Arena and will be on Thursday 25 March 2021, more details to follow.

To replace the Tuakana Swimming Sports we will be holding a house event at Shakespear Park on Thursday 18 March 2021. More details on this event will be set out to you closer to the time. However the theme of this event is GHS toughest Race. It will involve water activities at varying levels, team work, running, cycling, and a number of challenges.

#### **Junior Hockey:**

An opportunity has arisen for our children under 7 to have a go at hockey details are below.

# **Under 7 year olds**

Geoff Thompson will be providing team coaching/games for year 3 and under on Sunday afternoons, at 3pm with the support from Casey Henwood. Please register any interest directly to geoffrey040@hotmail.com and note that numbers will be limited. Fees - have not been set but will approx be \$5 per session. We are planning to start this on Sunday 14th February.

### Year 3 and 4 Hockey: (\$35.00)

We would like to introduce hockey to our year 3 and 4 students. This is an excellent sport to teach game sense, skills, and drills through. We are going to start a development squad here at school, training at lunchtimes for the above age with the view of joining the local competition up at Millwater in term 2. Please register your child on our sports registration page if you would like them to be a part of this. All children participating will need to have a mouthquard and shinpads. Training will start during week 3 and will go for the duration of this term.

### Year 5 and 6 Hockey: (\$50.00)

We would like to get straight back into our 6 aside hockey. This will start on Monday nights up at Metro Park on Monday 15 February until Monday 22 March 2021. Games are played after school and generally are around the 4:30pm onwards mark. Training for these teams will be on Friday lunchtimes and Monday lunchtimes starting next week. Children must have a mouthguard and shinpads to both train and play. Please register before Friday 10 February 12 noon if you would like your child to be involved.

### Year 3,4,5, and 6 Netball:

Before the end of this term we will be holding netball trials for term 2. Please register your child before Monday 22 March if you would like your child to play.

# Year 1-4 Playball:

More Information to follow.

## **Sports Coming up for Term 2 - 2021:**

Year 1-6 Basketball

Year 3-6 Junior Water Polo

Year 3-6 Rippa Rugby

Year 1-6 Snowboarding/Skiing

Year 5-6 Football

Year 3-6 Hockey

Year 3-6 Netball

Year 1-4 Playball

Year 1-6 Cheerleading

I would like to continually thank all our volunteers in the community that give up their time tirelessly to either coach or manage our sports teams. Without these people sport outside of school hours just could not operate. If you are able to either coach or manage a team of any of the sporting codes above please indicate this where appropriate on the registration process. Parents who either manage or coach a team will have 50% of fees waived for their child's season as a show of our appreciation.

Looking forward to seeing you all through the term.

Kind regards Ruth Taylor